
Minutes of the Board of Licensing Commissioners for their meeting held on Tuesday, February 24, 

2015, at the Weymouth Town Hall, Chambers, 75 Middle Street 

 

Attendance (present): Chairperson Kathleen A. Deree; Jeffrey E. Richards, Director of Municipal 

Licenses & Inspections; Fire Chief Keith Stark; Daniel McCormack, Director of Public Health; 

George E. Lane, Jr., Town Solicitor; Fire Prevention Officer Justin Myers (absent): Chief Richard 

Grimes and Licensing Officer Edward Chase Police  

 

Chairperson Deree called the meeting to order at 1:30 PM.   

 

APPLICATION OF MJ RESTAURANT GROUP LLC D/B/A THE MOORING BAR & 

GRILL FOR A CHANGE OF MANAGER ON THEIR ALCOHOLIC RESTAURANT/ 

COMMON VICTUALLER LICENSES AT 117 BRIDGE ST. (CONTINUED FROM 12/16/14) 

 

Mr. Michael Lally, Officer of MJ Restaurant Group, LLC and Mr. John McEachern, proposed 

manager were present.  

 

Mr. Richards read the department referrals from Police Department reporting no objection.  

 

Mr. McEachern introduced himself and stated he had been in the business for 26 years. 

 

Mr. Lally stated Mr. McEachern stated he had been the kitchen manager and has assumed the role 

as General Manager. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the change of manager to Mr. John McEachern.  Chief 

Stark seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

APPLICATION OF WEYMOUTH FRATERNAL ORDER OF EAGLES #2899 FOR A 

CHANGE OF OFFICERS/DIRECTORS ON THEIR ALL ALCOHOLIC CLUB LICENSE AT 

1338 WASHINGTON ST.  

 

Mr. George Brady, Officer of Weymouth Eagles, was present. 

 

Mr. Richards read the departmental referrals into the record.  Officer Chase reported no public 

safety objection by the Police Department.  Mr. McCormack reported the establishment was in good 

standing with the Health Department and had no objections to the change of officers/directors.  

 

Mr. Richards reminded the applicant of the annual requirement to supply a report of 

officers/directors and current salaries to the Town and ABCC. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the change of officers/directors to Weymouth Eagles.  

Chief Stark seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

APPLICATION OF COLUMBIAN BUILDING ASSOCIATION D/B/A KNIGHTS OF 

COLUMBUS FOR A CHANGE OF OFFICERS/DIRECTORS ON THEIR ALL ALCOHOLIC 

CLUB LICENSE AT 25 CHAUNCY ST. 
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Mr. Symolon, Treasurer and Mr. Kenneth Luoni, Assistant Treasurer of the Columbian Building 

Association were present. 

 

The representatives informed the Board that they were applying for the change of 

Officers/Directors.  

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the change of officers/directors of the Columbian 

Building Association.  Chief Stark seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

APPROVALS 

 

 Minutes: December 16, 2014 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the meeting minutes of December 16, 2014.  Chief Stark 

seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

 One-Day Wine & Malt Permit: Immaculate Conception Chapter of Knights of Columbus, 1203 

Commercial St. 

 

Mr. Richards stated the application was from the Immaculate Conception Chapter of Knights of 

Columbus for a St. Patrick’s Day dinner/dance to be held on March 14, 2015 from 5 PM – 12 AM.   

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the permit.  Chief Stark seconded and the motion was 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

 One-Day Wine & Malt Permit: Saint Jerome Parish 

 

Mr. Richards stated the application was from Saint Jerome Parish for an Alleluia Party to be on 

April 4, 2015 from 8 PM – 12 AM. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION of approval.  Chief Stark seconded and the motion was 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

 One-Day Wine & Malt Permit: Saint Jerome School 

 

Mr. Richards stated the Saint Jerome School has applied for a One-Day Wine & Malt Permit for 50 

Years of Excellence Class Reunion to be held March 28, 2015 from 7 PM – 11 PM. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION of approval.  Chief Stark seconded and the motion was 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

 Meeting Schedule 
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Mr. Richards made a MOTION to schedule the next meeting as Tuesday, March 24, 2014 at 2 PM.  

Chief Stark seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

 Results of November 26, 2014 Liquor Compliance Operation 

 

Mr. Richards stated as a result of the Weymouth Police Department’s Liquor Compliance Operation 

of November 26, 2014, Cannoli’s, 920 Washington Street, was allegedly found to sell alcohol to a 

minor.  This would be the establishment’s second offense.  A liquor violation hearing would need to 

be scheduled.  

 

Solicitor Lane requested that the hearing be scheduled for the April meeting.  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to adjourn at 1:43 PM.  Mr. McCormack seconded the motion and it 

was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Lisa VanWinkle  

Recording Secretary 

 

Approved:       Date: 

 

 

 

Jeffrey E. Richards, C.B.O., Clerk, Director of Municipal Licenses & Inspections  


